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C I T Y O F B E L O I T

THE BELOIT REPORT

CURRENT EVENTS AND ACTIVITIES

CONTINUING ITS RESURGENCE AS A GEM OF THE ROCK RIVER VALLEY

HOLIDAZZLE SCHEDULED FOR THIS EVENING, FRIDAY, DECEMBER 7

Please note the attached holiday flyer.

2013 CITY COUNCIL NOMINATION INFORMATION

Any City of Beloit resident interested in running for a two-year term on the Beloit City

Council may pick up a packet of information in the City Clerk’s office, 2nd floor, Beloit

City Hall. Please click here to read the full press release with more detailed

information.

PRAIRIE AVENUE RECONSTRUCTION PROJECT

At the time the new Inman Bypass is built, the Department of Transportation, working

in conjunction with local jurisdictions, will also be reconstructing Prairie Avenue from

Hwy. 11 in Janesville, south to Huebbe Parkway in Beloit. Local officials and

residents were given a first look at a set of plans during a public meeting held this

past Wednesday. Although we were somewhat disappointed to see a two-lane cross

section, which is the same carrying capacity which currently exists along the

roadway, there were many projected improvements. The bi-directional lane down the

middle of the urban portion of the roadway will certainly improve turning movements

and minimize traffic backups. There are also numerous intersection improvements

throughout the corridor. Signalization will occur where warranted. The State

Department of Transportation is accelerating the schedule for this work in order to

have these alternative routes completed prior to the beginning of construction on the

Interstate 39/90 project, which is scheduled to begin in 2015.

CITY FINALIZES PLANS FOR IMPLEMENTATION OF THE BACKYARD CHICKEN

ORDINANCE

Please find attached the notice announcing a joint training session sponsored by the

Beloit Backyard Chicken Group and the City’s Community Development Department.

The session is entitled “So You’re Thinking about Getting Chickens” and the session

has been scheduled for Saturday, December 15 at 10:00 a.m. in the Beloit Public

Library Community Room.

Also, please note on the City’s website that there is a permit application and a FAQ’s

brochure which describes in detail the Backyard Chicken regulations, under the

“Forms” section and “Neighborhood Planning.” The City will begin taking applications

on Wednesday, January 2, 2013 at 8:00 a.m.
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NEW DOG PARK OPEN FOR PUBLIC USE

Please find attached a press release announcing that the new dog park recently constructed adjacent to Leeson

Park is now open for public use. The release provides more details, including the designated rules that have

been established for dog park use.

Please note under the section entitled “Dog Park Users Fees and/or Dog ID Pass” that residents who wish to

use the park can purchase an annual pass in conjunction with your required dog license. The passes are

deeply discounted, will fasten on the dog’s collar, and permit unlimited use throughout the calendar year.

Without the pass, there will be a daily fee charged for each visit.

The park will be open for the balance of December without charge, so that residents will have an opportunity to

use the facility and determine whether or not you wish to incorporate the park into your pet’s exercise routine.

Please note that the park is available for use by dogs only.

HO CHUNK NATION CASINO APPLICATION UNDER REVIEW

The Bureau of Indian Affairs recently announced a public scoping meeting on Thursday, December 13, 2012

from 6:00 p.m. until the last public comments are received. The meeting will be held at Aldrich Middle School,

1859 Northgate Drive, Beloit, WI in the auditorium. Additional information about the meeting can be found on

the attached formal notice.

The primary purpose for this meeting is to determine the scope and scale of work needed to complete the

Environmental Impact Statement prior to the Nation’s fee to trust application to set aside land for development

of the Beloit casino project. Interested parties are invited to attend. The Agency will also be receiving written

comments regarding possible subjects for study during the Environmental Impact Assessment process.

This is but one step in a fairly lengthy and complex application process. There is still no definitive timeline on

when the Bureau and its parent agency, the US Department of the Interior, will make a final decision regarding

this project.

SNAPPERS UPDATE

The Snappers lease agreement for Pohlman Field is up for renewal this year. Staff, working in conjunction with

the City Attorney’s office, has reviewed the existing document and is proposing a number of relatively minor

changes to ensure that the language remains relevant to current operations. Mr. Ramsey, the Director of Parks

and Leisure Services, will be meeting with the Snappers and we hope to have a draft on the City Council

agenda for the December 17 meeting.

Work on the Pohlman Field improvements is also proceeding. Engineering staff is working on plans and

specifications for replacement of the pedestrian concourses and the Parks maintenance crews are working on

some of the smaller scale internal maintenance needs within the facility. Once again, we hope to have these

maintenance related improvements completed prior to the arrival of the Class A affiliate of the Oakland Athletics

in early April.

UPDATE ON I-39/90 WIDENING—43 INTERCHANGE RECONSTRUCTION

Planning is still proceeding with regard to the planned improvements to the interstate highways, including

reconstruction of the Interstate 43 interchange at 39/90. Additional “value” engineering has been completed
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and the DOT is studying additional alignment options for how this interchange could best be reconstructed. City

Engineering staff is also reviewing the alignment options.

As previously noted, we hope to have revised alignment options, along with detailed traffic counts available for

a series of stakeholder meetings which will be held early next year. The State Department of Transportation

and the Federal Highway Administration are open to comments and suggestions regarding the final alignment

decision and will incorporate those comments into the final planning process. Dates and times for those

meetings will be announced well in advance.

BOUNDARY AREA ADJUSTMENT AGREEMENT WITH TOWN OF TURTLE

We are working on various issues related to upcoming negotiations between the City and the Town of Turtle

related to developing a new, long-term Boundary Area Agreement. Much has been done in terms of preliminary

planning for our first meeting; however, we are not quite ready to schedule that session. The hope is still to get

one meeting in before the holidays; however, if that does not fit the busy holiday season schedule, we will be

meeting immediately after the beginning of the New Year. It is anticipated that there will be a number of

significant and some difficult issues that will need to be resolved as part of the Boundary Area Agreement

renegotiation, so that this process will likely require an extended time frame to reach a successful conclusion.

COMPENSATION STUDY/NEW SALARY PLAN FOR NON-REPRESENTED EMPLOYEES

Earlier this fall, Council authorized the employment of a consultant to assist the City with doing a compensation

study and preparing a new pay plan for the City’s non-represented employees, which now include a large

number of former AFSCME Union members. Work on that process is well advanced and the HR Director has

been working closely with the consultant to begin finalizing the proposed pay schedule. Extensive comparative

data has been assembled and also job content questionnaires completed by employees to assist the consultant

in placing employees within the appropriate salary range. Although we found a few positions that were

substantially under compensated and a couple that were significantly over the comparables, fortunately, most of

the positions fall within a reasonable range of the mid-point; either at, slightly above or slightly below but within

a range that the consultant felt was acceptable. In order to provide the time necessary for the consultant to

complete her task and to make sure we provide adequate time to present the proposal to various stakeholders

for input, this item will likely not go to Council until sometime in late January or very early February. As soon as

the internal review process is completed, a Council workshop will be scheduled and the consultant will make a

formal presentation, as well as answer questions. While we are running a little behind the schedule we set last

fall, we would much prefer to take the extra time to ensure the accuracy and validity of this new pay plan as

opposed to rushing forward to meet an arbitrary schedule.



UPCOMING COMMUNITY EVENTS

This is just a sample of events coming up in Beloit. A more complete listing is available on the Visit Beloit website:

www.visitbeloit.com

Beloit Public Library offers many events for youth, teens and adults. Please click [here] for more information.

Friday, Dec. 7 5:00—9:00 p.m. Holidazzle, downtown Beloit. The stores downtown will light up with a dazzling

evening of celebration, including artists, specialty crafts, music, treats, and more!

A fun evening to stroll around downtown and “Shop Beloit First!”

Tuesday, Dec. 11 6:30 p.m. The Celtic musicians “OGHAM!” will perform at the Beloit Public Library. Free

performance, open to the public, refreshments will be available.

Thursday, Dec. 13 6:00 p.m. Public Scoping Meeting re: Proposed Ho-Chunk Nation Beloit Casino Project,

at Aldrich Middle School, 1859 Northgate Drive, Beloit

Saturday, Dec. 15 10:00 a.m. “So You’re Thinking About Getting Chickens?” session at the Beloit Public

Library, 605 Eclipse Blvd.

Friday, Dec. 21 7:00-10:00 p.m. Yuletide Glide at Edwards Ice Arena, 2101 Cranston Road. Skate to Christmas

carols. Bring a non-perishable food item for free skate rental. Regular

admission fees apply.

CITY MEETING CALENDAR DECEMBER 10 - 14, 2012

Monday, December 10 4:30 p.m. Appointment Review Committee, 4th Floor Conference Room (C. Haynes and

M. Spreitzer)

Tuesday, December 11 4:00 p.m. Alcohol Beverage License Control Committee, Forum (K. Leavy)

Tuesday, December 11 Cancelled Board of Appeals

Wednesday, Dec. 12 Cancelled Park, Recreation and Conservation Advisory Commission (S. De Forest)
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City Clerk’s Office, City Hall
100 State Street
Beloit, WI 53511

www.ci.beloit.wi.us

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

For more information, contact:
Rebecca S. Houseman, City Clerk
(608) 364-6680

2013 City Council Nomination Information

October 16, 2012 – Beloit, WI: Any City of Beloit resident interested in running for a two-year
term on the Beloit City Council may pick up a packet of information including nomination
papers beginning Monday, October 29, 2012. The packets are available in the office of the City
Clerk on the second floor of City Hall during normal business hours: Monday through Friday,
8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.

 There are seven members on the Council and three seats will be on the ballot.

 Candidates must file required forms with the City Clerk before forming a committee and
raising funds.

 The first day to circulate nomination papers is Saturday, December 1, 2012.

 Between 200 and 400 valid signatures of City of Beloit residents must be submitted.

 Nomination papers and all forms must be completed and filed with the City Clerk by
5:00 p.m. on Wednesday, January 2, 2013.

 An informational session will be held in January for all candidates who have gained
ballot access.

 The Spring Election will be held on Tuesday, April 2, 2013.

 Newly-elected Councilors will take office on Tuesday, April 16, 2013.

If you have any questions or require additional information, please contact the City of Beloit
City Clerk’s office at (608) 364-6680 or by email at housemanr@ci.beloit.wi.us.

http://www.ci.beloit.wi.us/
mailto:housemanr@ci.beloit.wi.us
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"So You're Thinking about Getting Chickens in Beloit?"

The Beloit Backyard Chicken Group and the City of Beloit invite you to a
"So You're Thinking about Getting Chickens?" session

on Saturday, December 15 at 10 am at the Beloit Public Library.

Translation into Spanish will be made available to those who request it.

The session will include:

 Understanding the restrictions and opportunities of the new
ordinance that allows Beloit families to apply for permits to have up

to 4 chickens in their backyards.
 Looking at aerial maps of actual properties to understand if and

where chicken coops could be located.
 Learning how to fill out the application.

 Answering basic questions about chicken care.
 Helping people decide if getting chickens is right for them.

The application and fact sheet are now up on the city of Beloit's website, through
the Community Development and Neighborhood Planning sections of the

website. Spanish versions will be made available very soon!

Link: http://www.ci.beloit.wi.us/vertical/sites/%7B4AECD64A-01FA-4C24-8F53-
D3281732C6AB%7D/uploads/City_of_Beloit_Chicken_Permit_Application.pdf

For more information, please send an email to:
beloitbackyardchickens@googlegroups.com
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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

For more information contact:
Brian Ramsey, Director of Parks & Leisure Services
(608) 364-2929.

Opening New Dog Park

December 5, 2012 – Beloit, WI: On Friday, December 7, 2012, the City of Beloit Parks &
Leisure Services Division will officially open their new Dog Park.

This new facility is located at the northwest intersection of Springbrook Court and Willowbrook
Road in Beloit, in the detention basin area of Springbrook Creek. Access to the Dog Park is
available through Leeson Park located at Milwaukee Road and Leeson Drive. A walking trail
along Springbrook Creek at the east end of Leeson Park leads to the Dog Park entrance. Users
of the Dog Park should park in the designated area in Leeson Park and walk their dog(s) on-
leash to the Dog Park, and only release their dog off-leash once they have entered the fenced in
area.

The Dog Park is approximately 2.5 acres in size and is enclosed by 1700 linear feet of fencing.
The enclosed off-leash area is divided into two separate areas; one area specified for small
breed dogs (approximately .5 acre in size), and another larger area (approximately 2.0 acres in
size) designed for large breed dogs. Dog owners will be required to either pay the daily fee that
will be placed in a drop-box at the entrance gate, or they can purchase an Annual Dog Tag that
can be worn by their dog.

DOG PARK USERS FEES AND/OR DOG ID PASS (Effective: January 1, 2013)
1. The Daily Dog Park User Fee must be placed in the Drop Box unless your dog bears the

appropriate City of Beloit Dog Park ID.

2. User Fees: Resident Fee Non-Resident Fee

 Annual User ID Pass $20.00/Year $30.00/Year

 Each Additional Dog $10.00/Year $10.00/Year

 Daily Fee $5.00/Visit $5.00/Visit

 Dog Park ID & Dog License Combo (*) $25.00/Year

(*) Dog Park ID & Dog License Combo must be purchased at the same time and are only

available at the Beloit City Hall.

3. Dog Park User Fees may be purchased at any of the following locations:

a.) City Hall Clerk’s Office, 100 State Street

b.) DPW Operations/Parks Building, 2351 Springbrook Court

c.) Leisure Services Office, 1003 Pleasant Street



All dog owners are responsible for the actions of their dog(s) and need to have control of their
dog(s) at all times when using this special facility. Rules and user information is posted at the
entrance area, and each dog owner should read and familiarize themselves with the
appropriate usage requirements before entering.

DESIGNATED RULES:
1. Open daily from sunrise to sunset.

2. The Daily Dog Park User Fee must be placed in the Drop Box unless your dog bears the

appropriate City of Beloit Dog Park ID.

3. Dogs are permitted off-leash within the enclosed fenced area only!

4. Owners are responsible for their dog(s) at all times!

5. Each Dog Park user is allowed a maximum of three (3) dogs per adult inside the dog park.

6. Dogs should not be left unattended.

7. Aggressive and/or threatening dogs must immediately be removed from the park.

8. The Dog Park is strictly for dogs only! No other pets allowed!

9. All owners are required to pick-up after their dog. Waste bags and receptacles are

available, please use them and dispose of waste properly!

10. Dogs are prohibited in the park if they are under the age of four (4) months, or if they are a

female dog “in-heat”.

11. Dog treats are allowed only for dog training purposes.

12. Smoking is prohibited inside the enclosed fenced area!

13. Commercial use of the Dog Park is prohibited, without City authorization.

The City of Beloit Parks & Leisure Services Division strives to provide a fun, safe, and attractive
environment for all its residents and visitors to our park sites. By using this special park, users
agree and assume all responsibility and liability of risk by unleashing their dog(s) in this facility.
This Dog Park is an unsupervised facility, therefore users are required to abide by all rules and
proper etiquette at all times while on the premises and maintains proper supervision of your
dog(s). The continual use of this park depends on users behaving responsibly and obeying all
the rules as designated below. The main priority at all times is the proper control and
supervision of one’s dog(s).

For additional information, please contact the City of Beloit Parks & Leisure Services Division at
608/364-2929.
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CITY OF BELOIT
APPOINTMENT REVIEW COMMITTEE

NOTICE AND AGENDA
REGULAR MEETING

Monday, December 10, 2012 at 4:30 p.m.
City Manager’s Conference Room

4
th

Floor, City Hall

1. Roll Call

2. Minutes – Regular meeting November 12, 2012

3. Review of City Council appointments November 19, 2012

4. Review of applicants for the following vacancies with recommendations to City Council:

Alcohol Beverage License Control Committee
1 resident (Berkley) – term to expire June 30, 2015

Appointment Review Committee
1 resident (Forbes) – term to expire December 31, 2013
1 resident (Reidenbach) – term to expire December 31, 2015
1 resident (Erickson) – term to expire December 31, 2015
1 resident (Clement) – term to expire December 31, 2015

Board of Appeals
1 resident, 1

st
Alternate (Bussan) – term to expire May 31, 2014

1 resident, 2
nd

Alternate (Gaul) – term to expire May 31, 2015

Board of Ethics
1 resident (Murry) – term to expire December 31, 2014
1 resident (Fox) – term to expire December 31, 2015
1 resident (Biester) – term to expire December 31, 2015
1 former City Councilor – term to expire December 31, 2013

Board of Review
1 resident (Beamon) – term to expire December 31, 2017

Business Improvement District
1 Property Owner (Schlicting) – term to expire December 31, 2014
1 Owner Occupant (Hulburt) – term to expire December 31, 2015
1 Non-Owner Occupant (Austin) – term to expire December 31, 2015
1 Owner Occupant (Braun) – term to expire December 31, 2014
1 Property Owner (Hankins) – term to expire December 31, 2015
1 Beloit College Rep (Warren) – term to expire December 31, 2015

Community Development Authority
1 resident (Simpkins) – term to expire December 31, 2014
1 resident (Adama) – term to expire December 31, 2016

Disabled Parking Enforcement Assistance Council
1 resident (Ware) – term to expire October 31, 2015
1 resident (Johnson) – term to expire October 31, 2013
1 resident (Green) – term to expire October 31, 2015

Equal Opportunities and Human Relations Commission
1 resident (Bosshart) – term to expire June 30, 2014



Municipal Golf Committee
1 resident (Howard) – term to expire December 31, 2015
1 Youth (Sennett) – term to expire December 31, 2013

Municipal Library Board
1 resident (Vavrus) – term to expire June 30, 2015

Park, Recreation & Conservation Advisory Commission
1 youth (Patel) – term to expire September 30, 2013

Traffic Review Committee
1 resident (Fryar) – term to expire September 30, 2013

5. Member Participation

6. Citizen Participation

7. Adjournment

Please note that, upon reasonable notice, at least 24 hours in advance, efforts will be made to accommodate the needs of disabled individuals through
appropriate aids and services. For additional information to request this service, please contact the City Manager’s Office at 364-6614, 100 State St.,
Beloit, WI 53511.
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NOTICE & AGENDA
ALCOHOL BEVERAGE LICENSE CONTROL COMMITTEE

Beloit City Hall - The Forum
100 State Street, Beloit, WI
December 11, 2012 - 4:00 p.m.

1 . Ro l l c a l l

2 . Motion for approval of minutes of the regular meeting of November 13, 2012

3 . Change of Agent on Class “B” Beer License for Beloit College Coughy Haus, 708 Clary Street from John F.
Winkelmann, III to Steven Oliveri.

4 . Consideration of incident November 13, 2012, Police Report 12-9008, at Speedway #4293, 2781
Milwaukee Rd., Nancy A. Bryant, Agent, sale to an underage person during alcohol compliance check.

5 . Consideration of incident November 13, 2012, Police Report 12-9010, at Beloit Citgo, 1888 Shopiere Rd.,
Akbir Kang, Agent, sale to an underage person during alcohol compliance check.

6 . Consideration of incident November 13, 2012, Police Report 12-9011, at Star Quick Mart, 2158 Prairie
Avenue, Pradip Patel, Agent, sale to an underage person during alcohol compliance check.

7 . Consideration of incident November 13, 2012, Police Report 12-9012, at Speedway #4087, 148 Liberty
Ave., Catherine Winford, Agent, sale to an underage person during alcohol compliance check.

8 . Consideration of incident on October 18, 2012, Police Report 12-8290, at End Zone Bar & Grill, 616
Fourth St., Sandra Manning-Brown, Agent.

9 . Consideration of incident on November 11, 2012, Police Report 12-8935 and for an increase in the
number of service calls to The Alarm Box, 925 Fourth St., Kathleen A. Davis, Agent.

1 0 . Citizen Comments

1 1 . Committee Comments

1 2 . Police Department Comments

1 3 . Attorney Comments

1 4 . Motion to Adjourn

December 5, 2012
Rebecca S. Houseman
City of Beloit City Clerk

** Please note that, upon reasonable notice, at least 24 hours in advance, efforts will be made to accommodate the needs of
disabled individuals through appropriate aids and services. For additional information to request this service, please contact the
City Clerk's Office at 364-6680, 100 State Street, Beloit, WI 53511.

http://www.ci.beloit.wi.us
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CITY HALL • 100 STATE STREET • BELOIT, WI 53511
Office: 608/364-6700 • Fax: 608/364-6609

www.ci.beloit.wi.us
Equal Opportunity Employer

M E M O R A N D U M

TO: Board of Appeals Members

FROM: Drew Pennington, Director of Planning & Building Services

DATE: December 3, 2012

SUBJECT: Cancellation of Board of Appeals Meeting

Since no applications have been submitted, the regularly scheduled December 11, 2012 meeting
of the Board of Appeals has been cancelled. The next Board of Appeals meeting is scheduled for
Tuesday, January 8, 2013.

Please contact me at (608) 364-6711 or penningtond@ci.beloit.wi.us if you have any questions
or require more information.

cc: City Clerk’s Office
City Manager’s Office
Media

mailto:penningtond@ci.beloit.wi.us
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Department of Public Works
Parks & Leisure Services Division
2351 Springbrook Court
Beloit, WI 53511

PUBLIC NOTICE

The Parks & Recreation Commission Meeting scheduled for Wednesday, December 12, 2012
has been cancelled. Therefore, the next scheduled meeting of the Parks & Recreation
Commission will be held at 6:30pm on Wednesday, January 9, 2013 at the Operations Building
located at 2351 Springbrook Court in the City of Beloit, Wisconsin.

Dated: December 06, 2012
Brian Ramsey, CPRP
Director of Parks & Leisure Services
www.ci.beloit.wi.us

** Please note that, upon reasonable notice, at least 24 hours in advance, efforts will be made to accommodate
the needs of disabled individuals through appropriate aids and services. For additional information to request
this service, please contact the Parks & Leisure Services Office at 608/364-2929.
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